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Alright, I’ll just tell you, people ask me, you have started asking me,
“Well, who’s behind all this? Why do you think that they would be so evil? Is
Fauci evil? Really? Does he really want to murder people? Joe Biden really
want to murder people?”

Yeah, they do, actually, it’s obvious they do. Or they wouldn’t be so
coercive, they wouldn’t be so bullying, they wouldn’t be so threatening to
take your livelihood from you, or to take your ability to travel from you
without getting the shots. That’s not love. It’s not consideration for your
life, liberty and pursuit of happiness. You can’t even pursue happiness if
you’re dead. So lay off the shots.

So anyway, I actually think that this is way bigger than our federal health
agencies and our president right now, and our past president, but I do think
they’re all being influenced by the same organization that is orchestrating
this entire plan. I actually think, and I’m hoping I’m very hopeful that
they’re not going to win, actually. But I’ll have to tell you. But I am
concerned that no one is acknowledging who the real threat is, I actually
think. And it’s not like I’m just making this up. I’m just going to tell you
as much research, as I do is much looking into individuals and what they’re
saying, watch what they’re saying. And then see who else is also saying the
same thing. I actually think the Roman Catholic Church and the Pope, Pope
Francis, is over this entire thing. And I think he’s manipulating controlling
the entire narrative. I think he’s got Anthony Fauci in his pocket. I think
he’s got Joe Biden, Donald Trump, Francis Collins, I think all of them are
being controlled by a division of the Roman Catholic church called the order
of the Jesuits, whose sole mission for the last 200 years I’m aware of since
1857, they have been plotting to destroy the Constitution of the United
States, as the one last stronghold of a country that preserves and protects
religious freedoms. And I think they’ve been plotting this whole time, in
many ways, either through wars now through famine. Now through pandemics of a
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virus. I think it has been a complete attempt of them to destroy the
Constitution, the United States from within, to destroy the borders, to
reduce, which is what they’ve said, we also have to reduce militaries of all
countries, demolish all borders of countries. So we can create a one world
religion with the Pope as the one-world leader. And if you are not listening
to what Joe Biden said, what Anthony Fauci is saying, what Walensky director
of the CDC is saying, what Donald Trump is saying, they’re all saying the
same thing. And they’re all doing the same thing. They’re pushing for
vaccines.

And then following what the Pope said that it’s important for us last month,
just say no December, sorry, December 2021. The Pope came out and said, who
is a Jesuit Pope for the first time in Roman Catholic history. This Jesuit
Pope Francis said, “There are only two things the world needs right now. The
world needs to defund all of their militaries and reduce their personnel. And
then the second thing the whole world needs is more vaccinations. ”


